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SINOVILLE COMMUNITY POLICING FORUM TAKES TOP 

HONOURS IN GAUTENG PROVINCE 

PRETORIA – On Friday, 4 October 2019, the Sinoville Community policing Forum (CPF) 

received the South African Police service Gauteng Province Annual Excellence award for CPF 

of the year at a Gala event that was held at Emperors Palace. 

This annual award is in recognition of the hard work, long hours and dedication of members of 

the Sinoville CPF to assist the Sinoville SAPS in combatting crime through a collective 

partnership where members spend hours of their own time fighting crime through patrols, 

assisting with operations, hosting events and assisting with crime prevention activities through 

partnerships to address crime. 

The Sinoville CPF was established in accordance with the national crime fighting strategy to 

involve the community to play an active role in combating crime, and through the years 

established itself as a serious partner in this regard. 

The station commander of Sinoville SAPS, Colonel Maria Roberts, on behalf of all the police 

members of Sinoville SAPS, would like to congratulate and thank all the members of the 

Sinoville CPF for their loyal support and often unthankful acts in the community. 

“Through this strong and successful partnership, our community will prosper and a safe 

environment will be maintained. “Said Roberts. 
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